IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Irlam Community Centre,

Locklands Lane,

Irlam

15th May, 2008


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors, Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Houlton, Kean, Lightup and Mann 

Ann Cavanagh - Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society 


Christine Hudson - Cadishead Band


John Morley - Irlam Rotary Club

Thomas E. Kean - Mossvale Tenants & Residents


Mike Garry - Poet


Bill Brock - Friends of Irlam Train Station


Terry Handsley - The De Traffords Residents Association

Nancy Heap - Hazard Initiative


Gladys Marshall - Over 50s Group


Margaret Vaughn - St Paul’s Sewing Group


Mary Cherry - Local History Group 


Sybil Norcott - Irlam Women’s Institute


Alison Morley - Irlam and Cadishead 50+ Art Group

Ron Parker - Irlam FC


Beryl Howard - Resident

Elizabeth Black -}

Tom O’Reilly -}

Harry Whittaker -}

Roy Waters -}

Barbara Tynan -}

Marjorie Froggart -}

Betty Culshaw -}

Joan Edwards -} 


Bill Edwards -}

Reita Sheehy -}

Jason Segelit -}

OFFICERS PRESENT:



Chris Trueblood - Irlam and Cadishead Community Development Worker



Rachel Bridge – Democratic Services Assistant


Karen Lucas – Senior Scrutiny Support Officer


Andrea Bushell – Principal Officer, Arts Development


Fay Flatt – Community Arts Officer, Irlam & Cadishead


Pat Lever – Irlam Community Centre Supervisor 
                        Jill Gorse – GMP


Lynn Brown – Senior Neighbourhood Youth Work Manager 


Steven Bradbury – Building Schools for the Future Project Director
1.
INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME
Chris Trueblood welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised on procedural matters and the format that the meeting would take. Recently elected Members, Councillor Bramer-Kelly and Councillor Houlton were also welcomed to the meeting. 
2.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED: THAT Christine Hudson be elected as Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2008/09.





Christine Hudson - in the Chair
3.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED: THAT Anne Cavanagh be elected as Deputy Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2008/09.
4.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF COMMITTEE 2008/09

(a) Membership of Community Committee 2008/09
RESOLVED: THAT membership of the Community Committee, as detailed in the submitted report, be confirmed, subject to the pending Community Committee monitoring currently being undertaken by the Strategic Director of Community Health and Social Care. 

(b) Community Initiatives Budget Panel 2008/09
RESOLVED: THAT for the municipal year 2008/09 the following people be appointed the Panel:- 

Councillor Kean (Chair)

The Chair and Deputy Chair of the Community Committee

Nancy Heap

Joe Murchan

Bill Brock

(c) Highways Investment Programme Sub-Group 2008/09 
RESOLVED: THAT for the municipal year 2008/09 the following people be appointed to the Sub-Group:-
Chair of the Community Committee

John Morley

Bill Brock

Nancy Heap

Terry Handsley 

5.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Ursula Sossalla-Iredale, Sayeed Ali, Steve Suttie, Adam Thomas, Christine Lunn, Karen Burrows, Don Baxter and Brian Miles.

6.
MINUTES

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting, held on 20th March, 2008, be approved as a correct record.
7.
A POEM FOR ‘MARGE AND STEEL’ 

Poet Mike Garry performed the Marge and Steel poem, which he wrote drawing inspiration from older residents of Irlam and Cadishead, particularly those who worked in the mines. Mike Garry explained how important Public Art was for communities and thanked the Community Committee for supporting and sponsoring the Marge and Steel Public Art Project.

RESOLVED: THAT Mike Garry be thanked for the performance
8.
MATTERS ARISING 
(a) Number 7 Bus
Previous Minute 24 – 20th March, 2008

Regarding concerns expressed at the last meeting, the number 7 bus, it was explained, had restricted alighting measures. It was suggested that the Bus Company be contacted and requested to display signs on such buses to ensure passengers are notified of such restrictions. 
RESOLVED: THAT R. Bridge contact the Bus Company, on the Committees behalf, to request displays of such notices. 

(b) 14 Ferryhill Road
Previous Minute 27(b) – 20th March, 2008

With reference to the extension of the garden at the above property, the Irlam and Eccles Group Housing Manager, sent an update which explained that the owner of the property would be contacted by Salford City Council’s Legal Team and advised to return the fence to its original position. In addition, it was confirmed that the debris at the rear of Ferryhill Road would be cleared. 
9.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FURTURE UPDATE


Stephen Bradbury provided an update of the Building Schools for the Future programme. It was explained that essentially the programme was introduced to improve the quality of secondary schools, either by rebuilding or refurbishing existing schools. BSF provides schools with 25 years of funding to support schools, which lack funds, to be maintained and repaired. 

Salford City Council was in the process of selecting a partner to deliver the BSF process for them. Currently Walkden and Irlam & Cadishead High School were being considered, and the needs of those schools were currently being used in the process of selecting a Partner. It was hoped that an appointment would be made by the end of 2008, and that work would commence in 2009. It was anticipated that the whole process would be completed by the end of 2012, which would mean that every Secondary School in Salford would either be newly built or refurbished to an adequate standard. Stephen Bradbury invited questions from the Committee and explained that he would be happy to return to future meetings with further information. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT S. Bradbury be thanked for an informative update and be invited to present further BSF updates in the future. 
10.
POLICING UPDATE/HOMEWATCH SCHEME
(a) Policing Update
Jill Gorse provided a policing update and provided information based on Police Crime Statistics, which showed that the Irlam and Cadishead area had seen a 100 per cent reduction in burglaries committed, compared with this time last year – yet the need to consider the facts behind the statistics was highlighted – with it being explained that the actual comparisons were that two recorded Burglaries were carried out in the area in April, 2007, compared to none occurring in April, 2008. 

It was further explained that the biggest policing issues facing Irlam and Cadishead were those of under-age drinking and criminal damage. Jill Gorse explained that a Dispersal Order for the area had been requested, which it was hoped would be in place by June, 2008, giving police powers to disperse groups of young people. It was noted that the Dispersal Order was considered a short-term solution to the issue and hoped that other diversionary schemes would be established to resolve the issues. 
(b) Home Watch Scheme
Jill Gorse explained that there had been changes as to how Homewatch Schemes were operated. There were currently eight established schemes, 7 in Irlam and 1 in Cadishead, which were facilitated by PCSOs. Anyone wishing to become involved with, or develop, Homewatch Schemes was welcomed to do so and encouraged to contact the PCSO’s based at Irlam Police Station on 856-5386. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
11.
OPEN FORUM

(a)
Traffic Congestion 

Roy Waters requested information concerning what strategies would be put in place to reduce traffic congestion on the Barton Stretch, especially in light of plans to develop the Salford City Reds Stadium. Councillor Mann explained that various traffic calming schemes were being considered. It was also explained that the plans approved for the Salford Reds Stadium do envisage improved traffic flows in the area. It was noted that perhaps Adam Thomas, Managing Director of Red City Developments, who is due to deliver a presentation at the next meeting, be asked to refer to the issue. 

A discussion ensued regarding the flow of traffic throughout Irlam and Cadishead, with Parkstone Road and surrounding areas identified as particularly troublesome. Councillor Lightup explained that one-way signs were currently being erected in the area, which it was hoped would help to smooth traffic flow.


RESOLVED: THAT A. Thomas be asked to provide information regarding the above concerns at the next Community Committee. 


(b)
Eco-Friendly Houses

Concern regarding the construction of Eco-Friendly Housing in the area, particularly the materials being used perhaps attracting vermin, was expressed. 

RESOLVED: THAT the concern be noted. 


(c)
Tree Planting

It was suggested that in light of the Corridor Regeneration Strategy, the privately owned land, adjacent to the LIDL store on Liverpool Road, would benefit from having some greenery, plants, and/or shrubs planted. 


RESOLVED: THAT R. Bridge contact LIDL on the Committees behalf to discover if they would be willing to become involved in the greening of the area. 

(d) 
Litter, Station Road

Litter on Station Road was identified as a cause of concern for the area, it was noted that the land was owned by Peel Holdings. 

RESOLVED: THAT R. Bridge contact Peel Holdings on the Committees behalf, to ascertain ownership of the land and discover if measures would be taken to improve the litter occupying the land. 


(e)
Rosebank Road/Essex Gardens 

Concern was expressed regarding the footpath between Rosebank Road and Essex Gardens being overgrown with weeds. Barbara Tynan explained that she had contacted SCC but had received an inadequate response concerning the clearing and tidying of the footpath.

RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Mann contact Urban Vision and seek input into resolving the matter. 

12.
STREETSCENE



Karen Lucas explained to the Committee that the recent Streetscene work conducted had now been completed and a report compiled concerning the Irlam and Cadishead areas. The report was made available at the meeting and Karen explained that some interesting issues had been raised which, it was anticipated, would be addressed by the work of the Highways Group. Local people who were involved with the piece of work were thanked and gratitude expressed for the time and commitment input into the work. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

13.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

The Irlam and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group submitted recommendations arising from their meeting held on 22nd April, 2008, and the Financial Position Statement 2008/09. 

Chris Trueblood reported that the Budget Sub-Group had received an increase in applications from Community groups seeking funding to meet rental costs, as such, it was agreed that money would only be allocated to fund one third of rental costs, to ensure that the maximum amounts of group possible benefit from the funding. Chris Trueblood also formally thanked former Councillor Jimmy Hunt for his past contribution to the work of the panel. 

The Committee were reminded that application packs to obtain small grants could be obtained by contacting Chris Trueblood or Ursula Sossalla-Iredale on 0161 606 6779.


RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Irlam 

and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group be endorsed.


(2) THAT anyone wishing to submit an application for a grant, contact Ursula Sossalla-Iredale or Chris Trueblood on 0161 606 6779.

14.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
(a) Irlam and Cadishead Neighbourhood Offices
Chris Trueblood explained that a lot of the Irlam and Cadishead Neighbourhood Staff continued to be based at Irlam Council Offices on Astley Road. Plans to develop a new Neighbourhood Office had been proposed and it was expected that a move in premises would occur in two to three years time.

(b) Cultivating Communities Conference 
Chris Trueblood also provided details of a ‘Cultivating Communities’ Conference, scheduled to be held on 24th June, 2008 10.00 a.m. – 4.30 p.m. at Buille Hill Park, Salford, which members of the Community Committee were invited to attend. Further details could be obtained by contacting meral.mercan-darby@sali.org.uk, sue.bowen@salford.gov.uk, tel: 0161 737 9918. 


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

15.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS

(a) Digital Information Board at Fairhills Road

Joe Morley reported that progress had been made regarding the board at Fairhills and that contractors had commenced work today. 

(b) In Bloom 
It was reported that as part of the In Bloom Project, plants and garden boxes had been distributed. It was anticipated that over the next couple of weeks the area would be able to see the effects of the scheme. 
16.
HWRC AT BOYSNOPE WHARF


Members of the Committee were invited to attend a Community Consultation Group briefing on Tuesday 20th May, 2008 at Boysnope Park Golf Club, to consider changes to the way Greater Manchester deals with waste. In addition, consultation information would be available on  Viridor Waste Managements website – www.manchester-consultation.co.uk/boysnopewharf. 
17.
CHAPEL MEDICAL CENTRE & IRLAM HEALTH CENTRE


The Committee were informed that there were no current proposals to merge the above centres. 

RESOLVED: THAT R. Bridge would contact Salford PCT to ascertain if there were currently any proposals to merge the district nurse services offered at the centres. 

18.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


It was requested that letters be sent, on behalf of the Community Committee, to former Councillors Roger Jones and Jimmy Hunt who weren’t re-elected, to express thanks for the work that they had undertaken for the Irlam and Cadishead areas. 

RESOLVED: THAT R. Bridge write to the former Councillors on the Committees behalf. 
19.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held on Thursday 17th July, 2008 at 7.00 p.m., at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead.
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